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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

FEBRUARY, 2014
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE

January has been a bitterly cold month with lots of snow. Students have spent far too many recesses indoors and we all look forward to warmer weather and outdoor recess. Today, finally, they went outdoors for recess and you can hear their happiness.

Our bus is finally running and we are all pleased. I must give credit to Bob, our bus driver for all his hard work trying to secure safe transportation for our students.  Thank you Bob.  I must also give credit to Garry at On-Site for going above the call of duty over the Christmas vacation, working to get the bus going again. Thank you all for your patience during this time, and thank you to those of you who offered to help.

Please advertise our Open House to your friends and families. Getting our name out there is very important to the success of the evening.

Thank you all for the volunteering you do around the school. So much of our success depends on you. You are all appreciated. 

Father Owen Steeves was kind enough to come in from Beausejour to celebrate Mass with us on January 21, and has 
volunteered again to celebrate the February 13 Mass. 

Catholic Schools Week is from February 9 to 14. It is a time to reflect on our independence and freedom to practice our faith in our learning environment, that is why Mass is scheduled for that week. Please join us if you are free.  Students will also participate in fun activities as we celebrate. On Friday, February 14, teachers will be attending a religious retreat at St. Paul’s, the topic is Why Be Catholic. 

Happy Valentine’s Day to all, God Bless

Mrs. S. Enns

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

One month into the New Year, and what a cold month it has been! As you are all aware, our school bus has had some difficulty running in this cold weather.  Mrs. Enns, Bob and the board have been diligently working on getting bus service back to the CTK families.  We would like to thank Mrs. Enns and Bob for all their hard work restoring service to the school. We would also like to thank the CTK families for being so patient with us as we worked through the situation – thank you!

We would also like to congratulate 
Mrs. Enns on the birth of her new granddaughter earlier this month.  Congratulations Mrs. Enns!

Word of mouth is our best advertiser! Our open house is scheduled for Thursday, February 6th from 6:30 – 8:00.    If you know of any families who are looking for a Catholic education for their child(ren), please encourage them to come and see what Christ the King has to offer!

PARENT’S CORNER

St. Paul’s High School is hosting a Vocation Fair for the Winnipeg region to provide Catholic youth with an idea of the range of options open to them to live their faith.  Representatives of religious communities, dioceses, volunteer organizations, Marriage Encounter, etc. will be there to answer questions and provide information.  High school and college students and young adults are warmly invited to attend SATURDAY, MARCH 1, 2014, between 10:00 AM and 3:00 PM.  Parking is available in the student lot west of the school and also in front of the Multiplex off Holland Avenue, to the south of the school.  For further information please contact Fr Len Alitlia SJ, at 204 831-2304.
The Archdiocese of St. Boniface is looking to develop a Monetary Fund Foundation to support Catholic Schools with regard to tuition, bursaries, capital projects or whatever our needs may be.  They are looking for volunteers to head this Foundation.  If you find this is your calling and would like to volunteer to lead this effort, please contact me at the school.

Mrs. Enns

We are pleased to have Ms Anne Hart become our lunchtime supervisor on Tuesday and Thursday.  Please remind your children that she is here in an official capacity. Thank you Ms. Hart.

Please remember to park and walk your child to the playground!

I LOVE TO READ  MONTH
During the month of February, there are many fun activities planned for Christ the King School:

On Monday, February 3rd the whole school will kick off the month by participating in dressing up as a storybook character.

There will be a Book Quote Contest during the week of Feb 3-7.  K-3 and 4-8 students will be able to solve daily quotes for a chance to win 1 of 2 gift certificates to Chapters!

There will be a Book Swap for all Pre K – 8 students during February.  Students can bring in gently used books they no longer want and swap with other students.  Book swaps will be during lunch time every Monday and Thursday during the month (3rd, 6th, 10th, 13th, 17th, 20th, 24th, and 27th) in the Grade 3 classroom.

Students will participate in a school wide “Race to Read”, keeping track of classroom reading during the month.

All students will participate in creating a school wide story which will be shared at the end of the month with the school community.

All classes will participate in buddy reading.  Information to follow.

Guest Readers will be coming in to read to all classes.  Information to follow.

The month will end with an assembly on February 28th at 2:45 pm celebrating books!

PARENT’S ADVISORY COUNCIL NEWS 

Thank you to everyone who attended our January PAC meeting, despite the cold and blustery weather!  Your time and involvement are very much appreciated!

At the meeting, the CTK parking lot was discussed.  It was brought up that the parking lot can get quite congested at times and could possibly pose safety concerns.  A reminder notice on the procedures for picking up and dropping off students will be sent home to parents.  As well, the school is asking for parent volunteers to help with patrolling the parking lot, as was done in the past.  If you are already dropping off and picking up your child, please consider helping out.  The time commitment would be 8:30am for approximately 15-20 minutes and 3:15pm until the parking lot starts to empty, approximately 15-20 minutes.  If we can get a few volunteers, then days could be alternated.  If this is something that you are able to help out with, please contact the office.  

A Bud, Spud & Steak night is being organized for Friday, February 28th, from 6:00pm-9:00pm at the Canad Inns on Pembina Highway.  There will be a silent auction and 50/50 tickets available to purchase.  The silent auction will be comprised of theme baskets that each grade will be putting together.  More detailed information on the theme baskets will be sent home with your child.  Tickets for the Bud, Spud & Steak are $20.00 which includes a steak dinner with a beer (or beverage).  For every $20.00 ticket that is purchased, CTK School will receive $10.00.  If you haven’t already received your information and ticket order forms, 
they will be sent out to you soon.  Also, a few volunteers are still needed to help out with this fundraiser.  Please contact Natasha Crossland at crosslan@mts.net if you are able to help.  Your support is appreciated and needed to help make this fundraiser a success!  We hope to see you there for some fun and conversation with other parents!

This year’s Pancake Breakfast is on Tuesday, March 4th.  Anna Chugunova will be organizing it and anyone interested in helping out can e-mail her at Anna.Chugunova@umantioba.ca.  

Unfortunately, this year’s sleigh ride has had to be cancelled due to a lack of volunteers.  

Parent volunteers play an important and essential role in the various activities at CTK School.  Without your help, students wouldn’t be able to enjoy such events as the sleigh ride or family movie nights.  From the big fundraisers to hot dog days, your time and help are desperately needed.  No job is too small and even the littlest contribution can make a huge difference.  Remember, that you can bring your younger children with you while volunteering at the school.

The PAC is currently looking for a Volunteer Coordinator to replace Melanie Jones as she takes on her new role as PA Chair.  For more details, or if you are interested in volunteering for this position, please contact Melanie Jones at darmelror@shaw.ca.

Upcoming events this month are:

Open House – February 6th
Fun Lunch – February 13th 

Hot Dog Day – February 20th 

Bud, Spud & Steak – February 28th 

All are encouraged to attend the next PAC Meeting on Wednesday, March, 19th @ 7:00pm in the gym.  Hope to see you there!

Sincerely,

CTK Parent Advisory Council
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Christ the King’s Bud, Spud and Steak fundraiser will take place at the Canad Inn on Pembina Hwy on February 28th.  Tickets are $20.00 which includes a steak dinner with a beer (or beverage).  For every ticket that is purchased, CTK School will receive $10.00.  
CHRIST THE KING SCHOOL SCIENCE FAIR
The CTK School Science Fair will take place on Wednesday, February 26.  Grade 6-8 students will be participating in this event, and on that morning will be judged by individuals with science backgrounds from outside the school community. (Winners will be announced at the end of the school day and an awards ceremony will take place at the assembly on February 28.)  In the afternoon, students from other classes as well as parents and friends are welcome to view the projects from 1:00 to 3:00 pm.  Students will take down projects at 3:00 pm and projects will be sent home at the end of that day.
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LIBRARY NEWS

Thank you! Thank you! Thank you!

Once again, our Scholastic Book Fair was a great success!  Although we didn’t quite reach our goal of $3,000 we did raise $2,804.10!  That means we have $1400.00 to spend on new books for the library!  Wonderful News!

Thank you to everyone who supported this great cause!  Our children do love to read!!  A special note of thanks to Mrs. C. Dowhan, Mrs. C. Del Bigio, Miss A. Battaglia, any my two students helpers, Jordan O. and Christopher D.  We all worked very hard to make this event a success!  Thank you so much.  Thank you also goes out to Mrs. S. Enns for her support and help, Mr. B. Mots 

and Miss Ventura who pitched in to help during the busy time.
This event would not be successful without the support of students, parents, relatives, and friends.

I am very grateful for all you do to support this literary Endeavour!!!  Let’s continue to encourage and foster the joy of reading in our children!!!

With much gratitude and joy,

Mrs. Mots

Librarian
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St. John Brebeuf School presents:
Did you know that according to Statistics Canada, the gap between boys and girls in Manitoba and Canada has been widening since approximately 2002? In fact, the 2011 Canadian Census showed that there were 123,525 school-aged boys (ages 5-19) in Manitoba compared to 116,670 girls. Many schools, as well as parents and guardians, are facing the challenges of male-dominated education and the differences in how boys and girls learn. To help our independent school communities meet these challenges, St. John Brebeuf School is pleased to present: 

Helping Boys Learn by Dr. Edmond Dixon 
Date: Wednesday, February 12, 2014 

Place: St. John Brebeuf Parish Hall, 1707 St. John Brebeuf Place 

Time: 7 p.m. 

Fee: “Free Will Offering Basket” to help offset event costs 

RSVP: In order to help us staff the event, please register at St. John Brebeuf presents Dr. Dixon 

Based on over thirty years of experience as an educator, principals, researcher and parent, Dr. Dixon will share his "Six Secret" approach that has the most effective solutions to many of the most pressing problems boys and their teachers face in the classroom. These strategies will help boys: 

 Sit still & stay focused 

 Avoid distraction and stay on task 





 Complete work without nagging 

 Put forth their best effort in the classroom 

 Become committed leaders in schools 

For more information, please contact Danielle Savage, St. John Brebeuf Parent Council Secretary, dsavage@mymts.net 

We look forward to seeing you on the 12th! 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

About Dr. Dixon 
A pioneer in the field of Cognitive-Kinesthetics for learning, Edmond J. Dixon, PhD is a human development specialist with 30+ years of experience as a teacher, administrator, writer, researcher, and parent of boys! He is the founder of the KEEN Differentiated Learning Group, an organization dedicated to helping struggling learners, and the creator of KEEN 5X, a series of strategies for classroom engagement and learning. His previous books, KEEN For Learning and Literacy Through Drama have been used by educators to improve classroom
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